
NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES
120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040, St. John's, Newfoundland and Labrador, Canada, AlA 5B2

Email: bluegreenlaw@gmail,com

2014-10-21

Mr. Charles O'Brien
Attorney
1233 Island Street
Montreal, Quebec, H3K 2N2

Dear Mr, O'Brien:

Re: The Board's Investigation and Hearing into Supply Issues and Power Outages on
the Island Interconnected System - Request to resubmit information requests
filed after August 26, 2014

This is further to your letters of August 26, September 28 and October 3, 2014 with respect to
the Requests for Information submitted by Grand RiverKeeper Labrador, Inc. (GRK) in this
matter.

On July 2, GRK submitted RFIs GRK-NLH-01 to GRK- NLH-52. On September 28 GRK
submitted a second round of RFIs, GRK-NLH-54 to 70 and GRK-NLH-71 to 91, which were
stated to be subject to the Board's decision on Hydro's Motion of July 7, 2014. On September
29, the Board responded by email advising that these RFIs were incorrectly labelled as they
had started with RFI number GRK-NLH-54 instead of GRK-NLH-53 as the last RFI received
from the GRK was RFI GRK-NLH-52, thereby skipping over RFI number GRK-NLH-53.
When the GRK resubmitted its RFIs on September 30 it included GRK-NLH-53 as well. The
correspondence from the Board on September 29, inadvertently neglected to reference RFIs
GRK-NLH-53 to 57 which were added to the GRK's submission of August 26, 2014.

On October 16, 2014 the Board issued Order No P.U. 41(2014) with respect to a Notice of
Motion by Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro for a "determination that certain Requests for
Information filed by Mr, Danny Dumaresque and Grand RiverKeeper Labrador, Inc. were
not relevant in the matter of an investigation and hearing into supply issues and power
outages on the Island Interconnected system." The Board's order dealt with RFI numbers
from GRK-NLH-01 to GRK-NLH-57 which were submitted up to and including to August
26, 2014.

In light of the Board's Order and to clarify the file record, the Board is requesting that the
Grand Riverkeeper, Inc. resubmit its second round of RFIs which were submitted after
August 26, 2014 and start them with the RFI Number GRK-NLII-58.
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If you have any questions in relation to the above please do not hesitate to contact the
undersigned.

Yours truly,

/cpj

toe. Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro
Mr. Geoffrey Young, Email: gyoung@nlh.nl.ca

Newfoundland Power Inc.
Mr. Gerard Hayes, E-mail: ghayes a newfoundlandpower.com
Mr. Ian Kelly, QC, E-mail: ikelly@curtisdawe.com
Consumer Advocate
Mr. Thomas Johnson, E-mail: tjohnson@odeaearle.ca
Ms. Colleen Lacey, E-mail; elacey@odeaearle.ca
Mr. Raman Balakrishnan, E-mail: rbalakrishnan c@r odeaearl.ca

Grand Riverlreeper® Labrador Inc.
Ms. Roberta Frampton Benefiel, E-Mail: rebnfl@gmail com
Mr. Philip Raphals, E-mail: Philip@centrehelios.org
Island Industrial Customer Group
Mr. Paul Coxworthy, E-mail: pcoxworthy@stewartmckelvey,com
Mr. Dean Porter, E-mail; dporter@pa-law.ca
Mr. Danny Dumaresuue
Mr. Danny Dumaresque, E-mail: danny.liberal@gmail.com
Mr. William Kennedy, E-mail:wkennedy@kennedylawoffice.ca
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